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420 Governor Wentworth Highway, PO Box 389
" Moultonborough, NH 03254

Telephone: 603-476-2348, Fax: 603-476-2721

March 1, 2017

Debra A. Howland, Executer Director

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

RE: DW 15-209 Lakes Region Water Company, Inc.

Rate Case Expense and Temp/Perm Rate Reconciliation Surcharges

Dear Ms. Howland:

On December 28, 2016 Lakes Region water Company, Inc. ("LRWC" or "Company") submitted its proposal for
recovery of rate case expenses and temporary/permanent rate revenue recoupment. LRWC requested recovery of a

i .

combined $174,035 consisting of $135,460 and a temporary/permanent rate reconciliation recovery of $38,575. In
order to recover this amount, LRWC further proposed a quarterly surcharge for its 1,690 ratepayers of $12.87 over 8
billing quarters.

On February 24, 2017 Ms. Descoteau of the PUC Staff filed Staff's recommendation regarding the Company's.
proposal. With regard to LRWC's request to: recover $38,575 as the revenue differential between temporary and
permanent rates, Staff's -analysis supports the Company's calculation. With regard to LRWC's request to recover

$135,460 in rate case expenses, Staff's recommends that a total of $45,460 should be deducted from this amount in

order to arrive at a recovery amount of $90,000: Staff bases this recommendation partly upon the fact that a substantial
portion of LRWC's rate request and, thereby, a substantial portion of the rate proceeding was devoted to the Company's
erroneous application of AFUDC to its proposed Mt. Roberts property acquisition. A second reason that Staff feels that a

-,

significant reduction in LRWC's proposed rate case expenses are justified is related to the Company's continued
extensive use of outside consultants. The Company agrees with Staff's support for the Company's request for the
revenue differential between temporary / permanent difference. The Company disagrees with Staff's recommendation
for rate case expenses.

Staff's determination of a $45,000 deduction is arbitrary and capricious. As indicated in the letter, and as is
consistent with Staff's practices, Staff thoroughly reviewed copies of invoices. Yet, Staff either was unable or unwilling
to identify specific charges related to either AFUDC or extensive use of outside services that would support such a
deduction.

With respect to AFUDC, the Company would disagree that a substantial portion of the rate request and, thereby,
a substantial portion of the rate proceeding was devoted to the Company's erroneous application of AFUDC to its
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